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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

Greetings in the precious name of Jesus!  I consider it a privilege to write this letter of reference for 

JORDAN JULIA GALLANT who is applying for placement with you.  I have known Jordan for the past six 

years – since her father accepted the call to serve with us on the pastoral team at Brunswick Street 

Baptist Church.  Jordan is also a contemporary of my daughter and so, in addition to her participation in 

the life of our fellowship, I have some point of reference for her witness in the broader community. 

First and foremost, Jordan is a committed disciple of Jesus Christ.  Even when she came to us in her 

senior year of high school she showed a maturity in Christ and evidence of the work of the Spirit of God 

in her life that one seldom sees in a late adolescent.  She has grown up in family where Christ is 

honoured and service/witness for Him is seen as the essential element of life. 

In high school and university Jordan has engaged her non-Christian friends and acquaintances in 

dialogue about her faith and has a highly articulate apologetic for her belief in Jesus Christ.  She has 

invited these friends to events at our church to expose them to Christian community and musical 

witness.  In this area, I’ve had the privilege of working with Jordan in her role as co-leader of a 

youth/young adult worship team.  In those interactions I was moved by Jordan’s desire to see obstacles 

removed which would keep believers from the experience of authentic worship.  She gave excellent 

peer leadership and this team grew, not only in musical ability, but in unity and power.  She and her 

husband have also been valued leaders in youth ministry – working to build relationship with the youth 

and providing them with both role models and mentorship. 

I commend Jordan to you.  She and her husband have a sense of God’s call to western Canada and we 

are praying for His leading in terms of their vocational ministries.  If I can be of any further assistance 

please feel free to contact me.  Otherwise, know that as I pray for Jordan and Stephen, I pray for you to 

know God’s leading to the candidates He has planned to meet your ministry needs. 

The grace of the Lord Jesus, 

 

Pastor Greg Geldart 


